
 

 
 

Stage One Complete for Carmodys Road  
 
South Gippsland Shire Council has completed Stage One of the Carmodys Road project in 
Leongatha South. 
 
Stage One included gravel to seal construction works from the South Gippsland Highway to the 
Tarwin River Bridge, covering a one kilometre section of road. 
 
This part of the project was completed in mid-December following four weeks of construction 
works. 

 
Stage Two of the Carmodys Road project will be conducted later this financial year. These 
works will span from the Tarwin River Bridge to Timmins Estate Road for further seal 
construction works.  
 
Due to a history of flooding in the Stage Two area the construction method aims to retain road 
pavement under the new seal. 
 
Carmodys Road is the second priority rural road for gravel to seal construction due to conditions 
including traffic volumes, dust complaints, active school bus route and other maintenance 
issues. 

 
Council’s Engineering Coordinator Paul Challis was pleased that Carmodys Road was receiving 
the essential works. 
 
“The improvement works at Carmodys Road will ensure that a range of issues including dust 
management will be reduced. 
 
“We anticipate that Stage Two of the Carmodys Road project will enhance these changes and 
make the road more accessible for users and safer for the community,” said Mr Challis. 
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For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953   
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